

August 11, 2015

Lester Tripp Health Physicist Medical Branch Division of Nuclear Materials Safety

Dear Mister Tripp:

Re:

License No: 52-25545-01

Docket No: 03035597 Control No: 588170

As you request on July 28, 2015 via email, we inform you that:

- a) No ownership transaction has taken place.
- b) No changes in personal and /or any duties related to the Nuclear Medicine Department have occurred.
- c) No organizational, location, facilities, equipment or procedures changes have occurred.
- d) The status of the surveillance program will remain as present due to a no change in ownership.
- e) Any records concerning the safe and effective decommissioning of the facility will remain with no changes.
- f) The license status remain exactly as provided by the State and/or Federal Agencies that authorize the operations of the facility as a hospital.

The only change for our organizations is the name of the hospital or DBA "Doing Business As". Instead of *Hospital Metropolitano Dr. Tito Mattei* the new name is **Hospital Pavía de Yauco**. Everything remain exactly as usual considering that the main Corporation continue the same, Yauco Healthcare Corporation.

Attached with this letter is the original "Certificado de Necesidad y Conveniencia" (CNC), that the State of Puerto Rico provides to authorize an organization to operate a healthcare facility. The CNC authorize Yauco Healthcare Corporation as owner, to operate the Hospital Pavía Yauco. This CNC and state license was awarded on October, 2014 authorizing only to change the name of the Hospital.

Cordially,

Dinorah Hernández, MHSA, PhD

Executive Director

Enclosure